

November 2021



The Clarendon Spring Fair and the 175th Anniversary of Clarendon were both celebrated in gorgeous weather with the community coming together for a day of fun and entertainment. The crowds filled the street and the community hall and gardens. And at Riverbend Park - the place to relax and be entertained.



More pictures shared on pages 8 & 9 – thanks to Brad Pickford

Community Calendar



Clarendon Community Association Committee Meeting – 7.30pm Tuesday 7th December 2021 Clarendon Historic Hall & Museum Committee Meeting – 9.15am Wednesday 10th November 2021 Clarendon Agricultural Meeting General Meeting – 7.30pm Thursday 18th November 2021 **Community Christmas Carols** Sunday 19th December 2021 Riverbend Park from 3pm

Clarendon Rainfall Summary



October 2021	68 mm
Days of rain	8 days
October 2020	74 mm
Days of rain	9 days
Year to date:	
Annual rainfall 2021 .	687.2mm
Days of rain	104 days
Annual rainfall 2020 .	755 mm
Days of rain	114 days

Thank you to our very own rain-man Bill Jared

Thank you to Gavin and Brad

Thank you to these two guys for being our Events Committee and pulling together an incredible day of double celebrations – oh and lets not forget the new Clarendon Community Op Shop!



The Clarendon Community has two legends in their midst and we thank them for all they have done and continue to do to bring together our Community.



The Next Working Bee Here At School

If you are able to help out for our next Working Bee, it will be:

Saturday, 27 November from 2pm to 5pm

Please RSVP to <u>nick.blight@gmail.com</u>. If we get enough numbers, we will put on a sausage sizzi Kids are welcome to come and play and/or help out too.



Clarendon Op Shop is open....



How great does the new Op Shop look? Our community hall has been transformed into a bustling shop with so many treasures and bargains to be had.



Many of the community groups in Clarendon are involved and providing volunteers to open the shop Thursday, Friday and Saturdays. There is even talk that it may open on a Sunday.



Times and days are still evolving as we work out what times best suit.



Come and support this great little shop. Volunteer your time, recycle your unwanted goods, come buy a treasure.....come and say hello!

Clarendon Primary School

Term 4 is well underway, and we are racing towards the end of another school year. Our Year 6/7 class enjoyed aquatics camp in Week 1 at Middleton and Victor Harbor. Activities included kayaking, beach games, surfing and body boarding. School camps are always a brilliant opportunity for students to learn new skills, build resilience and independence away from home and of course have fun! Our students at Clarendon Primary School always represent our school and community in a fabulous manner when out and about, and this camp was no exception. We look forward to our senior student's graduation, whole school concert and all the fun end of year events in the coming weeks.





Clarendon Branch of the Agricultural Bureau

The Clarendon Branch the Aaricultural Bureau October 2021 meeting was a presentation by me on my attendance at the Advance AG conference held at the Convention Centre on 18 October 2021. The format of the day were presentations by agricultural service providers to attending farmers, grape growers and consultants on subjects ranging from satellites, drones and data recorders used to assist the farmers to estimate crop volumes and the state of the crop during the growing season. There were also exhibitions from a range of agricultural service providers.



The second part of the evening were training videos on treating someone having a heart attack including CPR and using an AED device, assisting someone who is choking, using an EpiPen to treat someone whose is having an anaphylactic fit, treating snake bites and assisting someone who is having a stroke.

Tony Fagg President Clarendon Branch of the Agricultural Bureau



Clarendon Bowling Club - Now and Then

At the recent 175th Anniversary celebrations at Riverbend Park, members of the Clarendon Bowling Club were pleased to showcase the history of their club with a display of historical items and memorabilia from the past 90 years. We also took the opportunity to raise funds with a very successful raffle thanks to many generous donations from sponsors, local businesses and club members.

The Club was founded in 1932 when a group of enthusiastic local identities decided to form a bowling club at Clarendon which involved preparing and laying a green, building club house facilities and recruiting new members. The new green and facilities were officially opened on 19th November 1933, and in 1946 the club won its first pennant.

The original minutes of the first meeting held on 4th December 1932 are still held at the Club, together with other historical and sentimental items from many years ago.

Many years later in 2011 the club faced closure when the turf green had deteriorated so badly that other clubs refused to play on it. Fortunately, the Club's Patron, Raymond Spencer, came to the rescue and provided funding to enable a durable all-weather synthetic surface to be laid.

The Club has progressed significantly since 1932 and our future looks brighter than ever. If you are interested in playing pennants, night owls or social bowls, please contact our Secretary at clarendonbowlingclub@gmail.com





Choc Orange Bliss Balls

Thanks to Louise from The Nourished Village

1/2 cup of almonds
1/2 cup dates
1.5 Tbs raw cacao
1/4 cup of shredded coconut
Pinch on cinnamon
1/2 cup dried oranges
* Add honey to taste if required.

Blitz all the ingredients together in a high-powered blender. Roll into 1 Tbs balls. Refrigerate until firm. Store in an airtight container in the fridge or freeze.





Living locally, selling locally.

Sally Jenkins Property Consultant 0418 474 642 sallyj@harrisre.com.au

HARRIS

rrisre.com.au | RLA 22640

Clarendon Historic Hall & Museum

Memorial Plinth

Armistice Day: 11 November 2021



This Armistice Day come and visit our new plinth in the Memorial Garden honouring our local servicemen and women whose names are not on the Memorial or who served in later wars. After several years in the planning, we are justly proud that our plans have come to fruition as this is a fitting acknowledgement recognising their service.

E Scrymgour: WW1
N Richards: WW2
P Scroop: Vietnam
R Cartridge: Afghanistan

Lest We Forget



Clarendon Historic Hall & Museum

The Clarendon Museum is hosting its inaugural Scan Day which not only helps raise funds for the Museum but and also provides some great tips on protecting your precious family photos. Let us professionally digitise your photographs, film negatives and slides. The Clarendon Museum has secured a range of professional scanning and imaging equipment to help us digitise our collection. We are making our resources available to the public in a fundraising drive that will help the Museum continue its work in preserving and sharing our local history with the community.



SCAN DAY 2021 SUNDAY 28TH NOVEMBER 1 - 4PM

We can scan multiple sized photographs, medium and large format film negatives, 35mm negatives and mounted slides. We can save your digitised photos onto USB, portable hard drive or upload them to cloud storage (Dropbox, Google Drive). We will also be holding seminars on how to best preserve your precious memories. We'll discuss topics like how to correctly store your physical photos and negatives, as well as how to store your digital copies so they are easy to find and never get lost or accidentally deleted.

Clarendon Netball Club News

Mini Don's Clinic and welcome Donnie

The Clarendon Netball Club recently held our first Mini Don's clinic which was aimed at introducing netball to boys and girls aged 5 to 11 years. Held over 2 Sundays the Mini Don's learnt new skills whilst having fun and getting to know each other. At the end of the clinic our Mini Don's were presented with a goodie bag by our new mascot Donnie. Make sure to say hi to Donnie if you see her out and about.



Our Summer season played at Southern United Netball Association (SUNA) is due to start November 9 and we are pleased to announce that we will have 13 teams competing made up of 5 Senior teams, 3 Inters teams and 5 junior teams.

Congratulations to our players and coaches who have been selected to represent Southern Hills Netball Association

Kind regards,

Bianca Folber

Media Officer
Clarendon Netball Club

Not Where's Wally

Who in Clarendon knows where this picture was taken?

We have a very busy man in our community who always prepared for winter and his work is like an artform!







Halloween comes to Clarendon

Many goulish 'souls' made their way down Clarendon last Sunday. Costumes, laughs, treats and plenty of fun was had by everyone. Then off the Recreation Ground for a sausage sizzle andeven more treats!























